#### **SUNDAY SERVICES**

10:45 - Worship Service 6:00 PM - Evening service

#### FINANCES TO SEPTEMBER 22

Tithes & Offerings: \$294,676.45 Other Revenue: \$59,573.42 Expenses: \$433,933.77

E-transfer: pvchurchofferings@gmail.com

#### **WORSHIP SCHEDULE**

September 28
Worship: Luke
Media: Shannon
Sound: Zane
Ushers: David, Dani, Kim,
Carter
Children's Church: Dani,
Micah, Miles

October 5 Worship: Luke Media: Liam Sound: Oakley Ushers: Ray, Jerry, Ryder, Gavin Children's Church: Kirsten, Chase, Tyler

#### **CONTACT US**

Senior Pastor: Nathan Hewitt 604-845-8181

pnathanhewitt@gmail.com

Youth & Family Pastor: Chad Brundage 780-205-1731

chadinparadise@gmail.com

Director of Children's Ministries: Erin Knoppers 780-

872-0890 Erin.knoppers@gmail.com

Admin Support: Charlene Danaher 639-840-2330

pv.chog@gmail.com

Phone prayer chain: Eleanor- 780-745-2361

Email prayer chain: Elaan -pvprayerchain@gmail.com

Bulletin prayer list and other announcements: Charlene - Pv.chog@gmail.com or 639-840-2330

## Welcome to the

## PARADISE VALLEY

# Paul's Matters of the Heart

#### CHURCH OF GOD

SEPTEMBER 28, 2025

## Thanksgiving Dinner October 12<sup>th</sup> after church

Our wonderful kitchen people with take care of the turkey, stuffing, potatoes, gravy and bread. We are asked to bring salads, desserts and/or our favorite family vegetable dishes.

### Showers Coming Up

Baby Shower for Yaneth & baby Gael Bergen Tuesday October 14<sup>th</sup> @ 7:00 p.m.

> Bridal Shower for Briana Berquist Thursday November 6<sup>th</sup> @ 7:00 p.m.

#### **Programs**

#### Children's Church

Kids aged 3 to grade 3 are dismissed during the offering. Parents with Kindergarten & Preschool aged children please sign them is as you enter the sanctuary. The sign in book is on table outside sanctuary doors

Sunday School for all ages is at 9:45. Parents of 2 and 3 year-olds, please note, we now have a class for your little ones.

Youth- Checkout https://pv-church.com/youth

#### **Adults**

Prayer Meeting Mondays at 6:30 Moms Who Care Fridays at 9:00 in the church basement

Bible Studies will resume in the fall

#### Dear Church Family,

This year as a CE committee we have decided to forgo our years long traditional Christmas concert. In the past few years it has been difficult for our Sunday School teacher's to plan and organize a Christmas program due to limited practice time and with fluctuations in student attendance. We would like to lift our Sunday School teachers of that pressure so they can focus on teaching the story of the birth of our Saviour.

In place of our traditional Christmas Concert, we have asked Mr Art Block to form a children's choir to be performed during the Sounds And Tastes of Christmas on Sunday December 21st. Each Sunday during Children's Church time he will meet with kids aged 3 - grade 6 to work on their performance in the fireside room. If your child is in grades 4-6 and not wanting to participate, please keep them with you during our regular service time. We are so excited to try something new and grateful for Mr Block's willingness to serve our church in this way!

Please keep an open mind as we are trying to alleviate some pressure on members of our church who are already pouring so much of themselves into our children! The decision to trial something new this coming Christmas does not mean this is a permanent change, so bear with us as we do our best to figure things out. If you have any concerns or feel God placing it on your heart to lead the traditional Christmas Concert please reach out to one of our CE members: Kerri Nelson, Jolie Flewell, Lauren Zelensky, Talina Sunderland, Nathan Hewitt, or Erin Knoppers.